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	17 August 2010 (resubmission on 26 November 2010)
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	Articles concerned

	

	Text of the communication
	Disclaimer: Presence of the text of the communication and other information submitted by the communicant and the Party concerned on this web site does not imply endorsement of their content by the Compliance Committee or by UNECE.

	Summary of case

	The communication alleges that the decision-making procedure regarding the tram proposal in the city of Edinburgh and the re-routing of the main city traffic route to residential Morray Feu, which is of architectural value, was done by virtue of a private Act of Parliament. As a result, according to the communication, no public hearings took place and the public had no access to justice to challenge these decisions, and thus the Party concerned failed to comply with the public participation and access to justice provisions of the Convention. In addition, the communication alleges that by failing to gather appropriate environmental data and to provide relevant data in its possession to members of the public who requested it, the City of Edinburgh Council failed to comply with the access to information provisions of the Convention.



	Number of supporting documents
	16

	Original language
	English

	Translation
	Not needed

	Formal completeness
	Yes

	Confidentiality requested
	No

	Receipt acknowledged
	4 October 2010

	Date forwarded to CC
	19 August 2010

	Remarks by secretariat
	

	Determination on admissibility
	Preliminarily determined admissible at CC-31 (22-25 February 2011). At this session, the Committee decided to suspend any further deliberation until further information is provided on the progress of the complaint before the Scottish Public Services Ombudsman.

	Summary proceedings
	No

	Additional information requested from the communicant
	Yes, by letters of 29 March and 23 November 2011

	Communication forwarded to the Party
	Yes, by letter of 29 March 2011

	Additional information requested from or points raised with the Party
	No

	Response due from the Party
	29 August 2011

	Delay for response requested
	No

	Documentation from the Party
	23 August 2011

	Discussion is scheduled for
	CC-35 (13-16 December 2011)

	Draft findings and recommendations
	CC-37 (26-29 June 2012)

	Comments on draft findings and recommendations
	From the Communicant on 10 September 2012

From the Party concerned on 26 October 2012 

	Findings and recommendations
	CC-38 (25-28 September 2012)


� These are the provisions of the Convention cited in the communication. The Committee may determine that different provisions of the Convention are relevant.


� This summary has been prepared by the secretariat to describe the main points of the communication. It has no status as part of the communication.





